 Minutes
8/30/22

 Capital Improvement Program Committee

The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Kathi Padgett. Present are: Kathi Padgett, Jack Waldron, Kyle Ball, Ian Haskell, Sheldon Perry, John Wheeler, Nick Grant. Lianne Prentice and Eleanor Elbert are absent.
1.  Review/Approval of Minutes of 7/26/22 Meeting – Jack made a motion to approve, Page 1 bottom, reduce budget proposal by a couple hundred “ thousand”.  Commingler has two m’s. Last page, 2nd sentence should have a question mark. Paragraph 5 – last line should say “in” the year. First line of that paragraph after CIP should be report.  9th paragraph, ESSER funds.  Line below ESSER funds, the word for is in there twice. Sheldon seconded.  APPROVED as amended.
A priority and rating need to be assigned to:  

Fire Truck Capital Reserve – Sheldon made a motion to rate this as B3, Nick seconded. APPROVED
Outdoor Classroom –Jack recommends this be rated as D4.
Fields, Park Maintenance and Equipment – no rating as amount is zero. Remove the ratings from all other items that have a zero amount.  

Remove items that have been completed. (Tax map revisions, rec department pickup, fire blocking)
John spoke about the cemetery fund information from 2017. DRA indicated that if you were going to spend from the maintenance fund, you needed to budget for it. They do not require town approval for their spending. 

Discussion was held regarding whether the Parks and Rec Department should have their own line in the plan. It used to be separate, but was added to town government this year. 

On school, add $50K to the roof line for the outlying years line. 

The ratings and priority information are not included in the abbreviated document.  Discussion ensued regarding whether to put the definitions back in or to remove the ratings from the document. These definitions will be re-inserted to the document. 
2.  Assignment of rating/priority designation to items in budget spreadsheet – see above
3.  Discussion of Spreadsheet and Written Report – Pie charts and time comparisons are in the document.
Correct spelling of Lianne’s last name on the committee members. 

Page 3 – make it say Capital Improvement budget, rather than “budget”. 

A federal act (IRA) has given us money - $215,000 (roadways and municipally owned bridge allocation). The plan now states Scott Road bridge as costing $400K, as reported at the Selectmen’s meeting and in their minutes. 

Lianne emailed a report regarding ARPA funds that are available at the town. The Selectboard has asked the CIP to weigh in on projects that this could be used for. Any expenses must be under contract by December 24. Funds can be expended in 2023, 2024 and 2025 as long as they are under contract by that date. 

Discussion ensued regarding this issue. 
Discussion was held regarding how the grant money from IIJA and the capital reserve of $50K for the bridge are to be reported in the CIP. This will be left as it is. 

Page 4 Pie Chart receives good feedback from the committee. A pie chart for just this year is considered. A chart for just the 2023 expenditures will be added. It will be added above the 6 year chart. The explanation will be added as well. 

Page 8 – the ** on the transfer station explains about this including the matching grant from the USDA – this money has to come out of our budget up front, then will be reimbursed. The Selectboard does not have the authority to spend the additional amount, but they could go out for a Tax Anticipation Note for this. Change the number back to the $274K and note that the extra money needs to be found elsewhere. Leave it as is in the report for now, then do the update at the public hearing. 

Second pie chart will not be included if it is too time consuming, and will be added before the hearing. 

On 4.3 change to “due to the presently estimated $400K cost”

Put section 4.4 with table 5 on the same page. 
4.  Discussion of dates/hearings in September – Kathi will send the updated draft to Sheldon and he will forward it to Becky to be posted on the Town web site. 
The hearing for the CIP will go from 6-6:45, the GPO hearing will be advertised to start at 6:45 pm. The School Board will receive the report on October 20, after it has been approved by the Planning Board and the Selectboard has received it. 
5.  Other Matters

6.  Adjournment – John made a motion to adjourn at 7:44 pm, Sheldon seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

